
In 1979, a letter was sent by this author to the Department of Justice, both the Federal Bureau 

of Investigation (FBI) and what is now the National Institute of Justice (NIJ, formerly Law 

Enforcement Assistance Administration, or LEAA). (The letter was written for the Florida 

prosecutors in the two Ted Bundy death penalty trials, Larry Simpson for Tallahassee and Bob 

Dekle for Lake City, to ascertain whether the prosecutors were interested in further research 

bearing on Bundy and comparable cases. Mr. Simpson’s co-counsel and Mr. Dekle were both 

gracious with their time and both were surprised by the large package of research materials that 

were left with them.) 

The “Bundy Letter” presents a fair statement of what was occurring with respect to the emerging 

problem of serial murder at the time. New approaches were identified that could potentially help 

police and prosecutors with these difficult-to-solve homicide cases. One in particular, on the 

second page, focuses on the elements of the crime scene, suggesting that such elements are 

essentially dynamic. They must be (re)analyzed over time, as new information about the case, 

and other cases, arrives. This is emphasized over the traditional focus on static and discreet 

areas like victim characteristics, or outmoded presumptions about prior relationships and 

motives.  The Bundy letter follows: 
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